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with the Committee concerning matters 
to be discussed. 

Comments should be submitted to 
Robie Lange, Historian, National 
Historic Landmarks Program, National 
Park Service, 1849 C Street NW., MS 
2280, Washington, DC 20240, telephone 
(202) 354–2257, or email robie_lange@
nps.gov. 

Before including your address, 
telephone number, email address, or 
other personal identifying information 
in your comment, you should be aware 
that your entire comment—including 
your personal identifying information— 
may be made publicly available at any 
time. While you may ask us in your 
comment to withhold your personal 
identifying information from public 
review, we cannot guarantee that we 
will be able to do so. 

Draft minutes of the meeting will be 
available for public inspection about 12 
weeks after the meeting from the 
National Historic Landmarks Program, 
National Park Service, 1849 C Street 
NW., Washington, DC 20240. 

Alma Ripps, 
Chief, Office of Policy. 
[FR Doc. 2016–25542 Filed 10–20–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4312–52–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

National Park Service 

[NPS–NCR–WHHO–22097; PPNCWHHO00, 
PPMPSPD1Z.YM0000] 

Notice of Public Meeting and Request 
for Comments; The National Christmas 
Tree Lighting 

AGENCY: National Park Service, Interior. 
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meeting and public comments. 

SUMMARY: The National Park Service is 
seeking public comments and 
suggestions on the planning of the 2016 
National Christmas Tree Lighting and 
the subsequent 31-day event. The 
general plan and theme for the event is 
the celebration of the holiday season 
with the display of the traditional 
American symbols of Christmas. 
DATES: The meeting will be held on 
Friday, November 4, 2016. Written 
comments will be accepted until 
November 4, 2016. 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at 
9:00 a.m. on November 4, 2016, in Room 
234 of the National Capital Region 
Headquarters Building, at 1100 Ohio 
Drive SW., Washington, DC (East 
Potomac Park). Written comments may 
be sent to Peter Lonsway, Manager, 
President’s Park, National Park Service, 

1100 Ohio Drive SW., Washington, DC 
20242. Due to delays in mail delivery, 
it is recommended that comments be 
provided by telefax at (202) 208–1643 or 
by email to Peter_Lonsway@nps.gov. 
Comments may also be delivered by 
messenger to the White House Visitor 
Center at 1450 Pennsylvania Avenue 
NW., in Washington, DC. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Peter Lonsway, Manager, President’s 
Park, National Park Service, weekdays 
between 9 a.m., and 4 p.m., at (202) 
208–1631. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
National Park Service is seeking public 
comments and suggestions on the 
planning of the 2016 National Christmas 
Tree Lighting and the subsequent 31- 
day event, which opens on December 1, 
2016, on the Ellipse (President’s Park), 
south of the White House. The general 
plan and theme for the event is the 
celebration of the holiday season, where 
the park visitor will have the 
opportunity to view that lighting of the 
National Christmas tree, attend musical 
presentations and visit the yuletide 
displays of the traditional and familiar 
American symbols of Christmas, a 
national holiday. As in the past, these 
traditional and familiar American 
symbols will be the National Christmas 
Tree, the smaller trees representing the 
various states, District of Columbia and 
the territories, various seasonal musical 
presentations, and a traditional crèche 
which is not owned by the Government. 

In order to facilitate this process the 
National Park Service will hold a 
meeting at 9 a.m. on November 4, 2016, 
in Room 234 of the National Capital 
Region Headquarters Building, at 1100 
Ohio Drive SW., Washington, DC (East 
Potomac Park). 

Persons who would like to comment 
at the meeting should notify the 
National Park Service by November 4, 
2016, by calling the White House Visitor 
Center weekdays between 9 a.m., and 4 
p.m., at (202) 208–1631. 

In addition, public comments and 
suggestions on the planning of the 2016 
National Christmas Tree Lighting and 
the subsequent 31-day event may be 
submitted in writing. Written comments 
may be sent to the Manager, President’s 
Park, National Park Service, 1100 Ohio 
Drive SW., Washington, DC 20242, and 
will be accepted until November 4, 
2016. Before including your address, 
telephone number, email address, or 
other personal identifying information 
in your comment, be advised that your 
entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you may ask in your comment to 

withhold from public review your 
personal identifying information, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Alma Ripps, 
Chief, Office of Policy. 
[FR Doc. 2016–25545 Filed 10–20–16; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: We (National Park Service, 
NPS) have sent an Information 
Collection Request (ICR) to OMB for 
review and approval. We summarize the 
ICR below and describe the nature of the 
collection and the estimated burden and 
cost. This information collection is 
scheduled to expire on October 31, 
2016. We may not conduct or sponsor 
and a person is not required to respond 
to a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB Control 
Number. However, under OMB 
regulations, we may continue to 
conduct or sponsor this information 
collection while it is pending at OMB. 
DATES: You must submit comments on 
or before November 21, 2016. 
ADDRESSES: Send your comments and 
suggestions on this information 
collection to the Desk Officer for the 
Department of the Interior at OMB– 
OIRA at (202) 395–5806 (fax) or OIRA_
Submission@omb.eop.gov (email). 
Please provide a copy of your comments 
to the Information Collection Clearance 
Officer, National Park Service, 12201 
Sunrise Valley Drive, Mail Stop 242, 
Reston, VA 20192 (mail); or madonna_
baucum@nps.gov (email). Please 
reference OMB Control Number 1024– 
0031 in the subject line of your 
comments. You may review the ICR 
online at http://www.reginfo.gov. Follow 
the instructions to review Department of 
the Interior collections under review by 
OMB. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: To 
request additional information about 
this IC, contact Elisabeth Fondriest, 
Recreation Grants Chief, State and Local 
Assistance Programs Division at 202– 
354–6916; or 1849 C Street NW. (2225), 
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